Project: Sshrishti

Date of Visit: 24th October 2006, 10 am

Volunteers: Ravi and Rohini

When we reached the center there was no electricity.  Sanghamitra Bose met us at the front gate where she was trying to pacify a child who was attending the center for the first time.  In the front room there were about 20 children with one teacher and another volunteer.  We were ushered into the passageway, which was completely in dark due to lack of windows and electricity.  

I asked Sanghamitra how she started this center.  She said that she started with one child and slowly the word spread.  At one point she had 50 children in her living room.  This was the stage when she convinced herself to hire rooms for the center.   She got the funds for it through her friends and mother.  Even now, she said, children come through word of mouth and they have had no need for any advertisement.  Currently 110 children are enrolled in the center. About 50 children attend in the morning and about 60 children come in the evening.  

The rooms are currently overflowing; Sanghamitra is looking for a bigger house to hire but that will mean an increased budget.

The smaller kids were seated on clean durries with a small table in front of them to keep books and for writing.  The older kids were seated on small plastic chairs around a glass table.

The 50 children of the morning session are divided into two groups- from the ages of 4-6, where they are taught the basic alphabets and counting; and the rest of the children who are taught words, mathematics etc.  The evening session happens in batches and provides remedial teaching for children already enrolled in MCD schools.

4 teachers have been hired.  Sanghamitra said that of late they have had no problem in retaining the teacher.  All the teachers have been hired from the locality.  I asked one of the teachers how much she was paid and she said that she was given Rs 1100 per month.  In addition, they have one volunteer coming in on regular basis.  Sanghamitra comes in the evenings and takes some classes too.  Sometimes she pitches in the mornings also.

The teachers have created workbooks themselves and these have been Xeroxed and circulated amongst the students.

In addition, they have got 4 computers donated by friends and IIT, Delhi.  The children who come in the evening are also taught basic computer usage- like using Word and Microsoft Excel.

Lately, about a month or so back, they started giving mid-day lunches.  The funds for this were donated by Delton cables.

The trust also takes the children out for outings.  They also plan parties- Sanghamitra said that the children get very excited about this and they come dressed in their fineries.  They are currently planning a Diwali party and on November 14 plan to take the children to the zoo.

Students from IIT come in on weekends and teach the children arts and crafts and other hobbies.  They are also looking for someone to teach the children music and dance.  And they are looking for some space where the children can play.


The children:

The best part I thought was when one child told the teacher to move away from the blackboard because she was preventing her from seeing what was written on the blackboard. 

My perspective:

I found the entire idea that someone could teach about 50 children in their living room amazing. The project is definitely worth supporting whether by Asha Delhi alone, or in association with other Asha chapters.

